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Chairs report, September 2018
Finance & Performance Committee

Welcome to the Finance Committee meeting for September 2018.

It is pleasing to see the progress on implementing a policy around incentivising residential

development within our district. I believe this will provide a realistic tool to help grow our

housing levels throughout the Rangitikei (which are in high demand at present) and give

potential developers a strong message that we are “ready to do business”. I understand that

these policies are required to go out for consultation, but in my opinion, the sooner this is

implemented the better off our district will be. We are all well aware that we are a large

district land wise but sparse in population and rating units. This sort of policy will go a long

way towards helping grow the latter.

The Independent Assessment Board’s report on Council’s operations under the Local Government

Excellence Programme has been in our hands for some time now. I believe it would be apt

for this committee to receive an update on progress in the near future about what and how

we have implemented any changes from any opportunities that were identified within the

report. It is always pleasing (for staff as well as elected members) to see real gains made in

improving efficiency and outcomes that give us all a sense of pride about our great district

we live in.

Nigel Belsham

Finance & Performance Committee Chair
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